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Attachments : .

GENESIS OF HOURS OF OPERATION FOR BEACH AND WATERFRONT PARKING LOTS .
Based upon comments and questions from

: LBPD,commission members and staffduring the LBPD report;
it occurred to me that that attached summary information might be
helpful in understanding the

dictum, controlling law,and legislative intent governing said hours-firmly welded- into

the bowels of a settlement agreement in the matter of City of Long Beachv .State of California
Case No. NCO13115 and have been Coastal Law since 1994 .
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California coastal commission
South Coast District office
245 West Br9adway
Long Beach, CA 90802

Rot Beach and Beach Prtrkina Lot Hours

Members of the commission :

Please find enclosed our draft ordinance in this matter .

This should be considered as an amendment to Application NO-

5-93-232 to the Coastal Commission from the city of Long
Beach . This ordinance will only take effect after Citycouncil approval and, of course, is contingent on the adoption
by the Commission and City Council of the settlement agreement
that has been worked out between the office of the Attorney
General (by Deputy Attorney General J . Matthew Rodriquez) and
this office in the matter of City of Lone Beach v . State og

California . etc .t Case No. NCO13115 .

Very truly yours,

JOHN R . CALHOUN, City Attorney
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May 27, 1994

Honorable Mayor and City Council

n: James C . Hankla, City Manager/,-

eject: CODIFYING MECHANISMS REGARDING CLOSING BOATHOUSE LANE

In response to your request at the May 24, 1994 City Council meeting to
report back on the issue of beach and beach parking lot closing hours as
they relate to Boathouse Lane, the following information has been prepared
for your information .

As you may recall, Mr . Larry la'oodhue was concerned that the opening of
Boathouse Lane in the new ordinance will be on or before sunrise, which Is
different than the 5 a .m . opening that the original ordinance provides .
The change in the Coastal Commir-sion approved wording states that Boathouse
Lane will be open at sunrise, which during the course of a calendar year
would be between 4 :45 a .m . and 5 :30 a .m .

Staff has remedied Mr . Goodhue's concerns by instructing Marine Patrol to
open the lot at approximately a .m . each day . In addition, the ordinance
does provide for any person attending a permitted activity or concession,
such as the Rowing Club, to be allowed access to and from that program or
facility .

f
If you have any questions, phase contact Mr . Ralph Cryder, Director of
Parks, Recreation and Marine, at 421-9431, ext . 3100 .

cc : Shelba Powell, City Clerl; .
Larry Goodhue
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